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FROM THE PRINCIPAL  

  
We had a wonderful week last week with our Chinese Sister School.  A huge thank 
you to all our host families for all of their hard work in making sure that it was a 
great experience for our visiting students and teachers.  I think the visit to Wilsons 
Promontory was one of the highlights but there were many others. 
 

This week we are in pre-production week for Seussical.  I have just been up to 
have a look at the students performing and the sets, everything is coming together 
beautifully.  Well done to Jess Stein and her helpers for all of their hard work.  
Donôt forget to book your tickets and we still have t-shirts in the office for Seussical 
and our Colour Run later in the year. 
 [ 

As we have reinforced many times our schoolôs values are Be A Learner, Be Respectful and Be 
Resilient.  These values apply to all of us and also to parents who come to speak with our staff 
at school.  We are our childrenôs teachers and modelling respectful behaviour is our job. 
 

Look forward to seeing you all at Seussical. 
 

Dot Coghlan 
Principal 
 

EDUCATION SUPPORT STAFF  

 

This week we celebrate the fabulous work that our Education Support staff contribute at our 
school.  At Leongatha Primary we are so fortunate to have the most dedicated, hard-working 
education support staff that a school could ask for.  They go above and beyond their work  
requirements and we can't thank them enough for what they do for our students and teachers. 
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WELL DONE AWARD S 

          

                                             
  

                                 Cleo Elliott                                                      Tyson Lund 
                         For challenging herself                                             For teamwork 
  

Kody Smith PR, Maddi Cooper PP, Nicholas Benton PD, Hannah Bruce PH, Mia Bickel PA. 
Jasper Wilson 1P, Lachie Grimes 1BH, Blake Dimo 1M, Riley Irving-Migliorisi 1S. 

Anika Van Velzen 2J. 
Tallarah Murdoch 3T, Lara White 3T, Danay Grabham Andrews 3B, Lucus Duvoisin 3L, 

Daniel Pearce 3H, Jess Pearce 3H. 
Baylie Kenzie 4H, Rhiley Clarke 4H, Brock Alomes 4E, Angus Livingstone 4E,  

Georgie Dunn 4L. 
Jasmine Gurney 5S, Mason Whelan 5S, Brandyn Clifford 5M, Aydan Williams 5M,  

Max Minchella 5X, Bradley Park 5HS, Zac Anderson 5HS. 
Mason Selder 6H. 

 

 

AUSSIES OF THE MONTH - JULY  

 

CONGRATULATIONS MADDI CAMPBELL and SCOTT WARD 
 

Maddi is a student who brings such great energy and 
enthusiasm to our classroom.  
Her friendly and kind disposition, delightful sense of humour 
and consistently positive attitude ensures she sees the best in 
every situation and this makes her  
so easy to get along with and, quite simply, a much admired 
classmate and friend. 
In every aspect of school life, she conducts herself with 
integrity and pride, always with impeccable manners and a 
genuine respect and empathy for others. 
Congratulations on being awarded our July Aussie of the 
Month. 
 
Scott's capacity to be a valuable member of our class and year 
level communities have seen him well trusted and respected. 
Scott has a wealth of knowledge and when he speaks, 
everyone listens. 
He is polite, thoughtful and shows empathy towards all peers, 
teachers and parents. Although quiet in nature, Scott exudes 
the traits that many young men and women should aspire too. 
His thoughtfulness and ability to be actively involved 
throughout the school make him an excellent recipient of July's 
Aussie of the Month award. 



 

 

CHANGSHU SISTER SCHOOL VISIT  

 

Last week we hosted 23 students and 3 teachers from our sister school in Changshu China. Our 
visitors arrived on Sunday afternoon and were greeted with beautiful weather and a traditional 
Aussie BBQ. The students and teachers then spent the week with our amazing LPS host families, 
engaging in all different types of activities after school. These ranged from netball training, helping 
in the dairy, visiting the beach at Inverloch and Wilsons Prom, to seeing the penguins at Philip 
Island on Friday night. The Chinese students were also involved in all aspects of school life at 
Leongatha Primary School, including Investigations in the junior school, specialist classes, an 
Australian art lesson and Literacy sessions in grade 6. It is a huge week for host families and 
visitors alike but it is definitely worth the effort as it supports our studentsô growth as global citizens 
and strengthens our Language program. Many friendships developed during this short visit and 
there were quite a few tears on Saturday morning as our visitors boarded the bus for Melbourne on 
the way to the next chapter of their Australian experience.  
A huge thank you everyone involved, especially our wonderful host families who welcomed the 
Chinese students with open arms. 
 

 
 

RESILIENCE RIGHTS  & RESPECTFUL RELATIONSHIPS  

 

This week in our RRRR's program students are learning about Topic 5 
- Stress Management. This will be an important strategy moving 
through Seussical Jr week and into week 7 of Term. Many students 
may be starting to feel stressed and tired as it is the middle of Term 
and as we move into a very busy production week. 
 
Students are learning that stress is what a person feels when they are 
uncomfortable or worried about something. It is most often felt when 

people have too much to do or when something is scary, hard or new. There can be negative and 
positive impacts of stress and the way in which we deal with stress is important. Students are learning 
about ways in which stress can be managed through activities which relax or shift their focus from the 
stressful or worrying situation. In some year levels positive coping profiles or strategies, such as 
physical activity, craft, drawing, playing games etc. have been discussed as ways to manage stress. 
Some year levels will also be experiencing and focusing on meditation and calming music as a way to 
relax and manage stress. 
 
Managing stress at home and at school is very important for children to be successful learners and to 
be resilient throughout life. We encourage you to discuss this further with your children and help them 
to establish their own strategies to manage their stress throughout life.  
 



 

 

 
THANK YOU to Susan Morrow, Andrea Clifford and Tim Clark the new environmental mural looks 
amazing with some great messages for the students to stop and think about the impact each of us 
are having on our environment both locally and globally. WELL DONE. 
Thank you to Bunnings Wonthaggi and Paint Place Leongatha for donating several items to this 
project. Also to all the students who helped with this project, thank you. We look forward to sseing 
the finishing touches on this project as it comes to a close. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 



 

 

DAFFOLDIL FESTIVAL  

 
62nd Daffodil and Floral Show Opens Friday August 31st 2018.  
A number of LPS students will exhibit their work created in the art room and in 
their classrooms under a variety of category titles. 
If you are interested in your child entering a creation he/she has made at 
home please contact Sue Thompson 56686334 for a schedule and list of 
categories.   Thanks -  Anne Joyce and Meagan Richards 
 
 
 

 



 

 

DOUBLE POINT S OFFER AT IGA  

 

Michaels SUPA IGA stores in Leongatha and 
Korumburra are NOW offering DOUBLE points 
to schools through the Community Rewards 
program. 
  
We are asking the Leongatha Primary School 
community to help us earn some fundraising 
dollars by please signing up to the rewards 
program through the Leongatha or Korumburra 
IGA stores, nominating Leongatha Primary 

School to receive their points, and then scanning their tag every time they shop. 
 
Attached is a printable copy of LPS barcode you can also use.  A great tip is to take a picture of the barcode 
with your smart phone, and use that at the register (make sure the picture shows the entire barcode).  
 

ART ROOM NEWS  

 

 
Sasha, Louisô Mum came in to help us start off. The first part is the trickiest so it was great 

to have extra help. Stay tuned for our completed weavings 
 

 
 

  Grade Two students started weaving their paper plate loom. 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 


